

July 23, 2013

City Council Committee Report

TO: Mayor and Council

FR: Megan Derouard, Recreation Programmer - Colleen Neil, Recreation

Services Manager

RE: Kenora Rowing Club Regatta "Tops and Bottoms" 2013

Recommendation:

That the Council of the City of Kenora hereby acknowledges the Kenora Rowing Club Tops and Bottoms Regatta to be held August 17, 2013 on Rabbit Lake, and further;

That a variance be granted for the motor size on Rabbit Lake as set out by By-law No. 153-2005 so that the club may operate 25-50 h.p. motors to keep up to the racing boats to ensure their safety on the water for the event; and futher

That event buoys to be placed in the water two to three (2-3) days prior to the event, and to be removed the following week by the Kenora Rowing Club.

Background:

This is an annual event that the City of Kenora has been proud to host.

Budget:

No expense to the city

Impacts to Tariff of Fees By-law #120-2011:

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:

Colleen Neil, Recreation Services Manager Barb Manson, Parks Supervisor Heather Kasprick, Deputy Clerk and City Communication Joanne McMillin, City Clerk Peter Harland, Kenora Rowing Club Regatta Representative